0, Photographing and recording
§° _‘; images for publicity. R T
Dear Parents, ° oo ° o)

Broughton and District Tennis Club may wish to use images depicting club events and activities on its web site or to publicise the Club. On
occasion, this may include images of children who attend camps and coaching sessions who are non-members and therefore parents have
not given consent on the junior application form. In selecting images, the Club will follow the guidance of the LTA as described below and
will not identify children by name.

Should non-members not wish their child’s photograph to be used in this way, please make the Club aware of this in writing via email to
broughtontennis@gmail.com

Many Thanks ©
Broughton and District Tennis Club Committee

LTA Guidance

All children featured in photographs or recordings must be:

e Appropriately dressed with clothing covering their torso from their neck to thighs, e.g. a t-shirt and shorts or skirt;
e Featured with people engaging in tennis;

e Recorded in groups with other children or adults where possible; and

e Representative of the diversity across tennis, with regard to age, gender, ethnicity and disability.

Any inappropriate use of images should be reported to the Club's Welfare Officer and where appropriate to LTA Safeguarding Team or the
Police.




